
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

January 2, 2007                                             Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McCullick.     

 

The official minutes of December 28, 2006, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

An abatement was approved. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported that they got the projector to be used in court.   

 

Jim and Carol Murphy, Tescott, talked to the commissioners about a letter from KDHE 

they received in reference to railroad ties. 

 

The commissioners signed Resolution 07-01, pertaining to financial statements and 

financial reports for the year ended 12/31/07 to be prepared in conformity with the cash 

basis and budget laws. 

 

Kenny Baccus, and Harvey Henderson, Noxious Weed, met with the commissioners and 

gave them quotes from Overhead Door Company for a new door at the Noxious Weed 

department.  The commissioners approved.  John Copple, Highway Administrator, 

joined the group.  John and Kenny presented mower quotes.  The quotes were from Lott 

Implement, All Seasons, and Concordia Tractor.  The commissioners approved the 

purchase from All Seasons.  John gave the board a solid waste exemption from Amy 

Wolf, Delphos.  John said that Twin Valley Telephone is burying a new cable in Stanton 

Township.   

          

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.   

 


